 SHEBOYGAN COUNTY AIRPORT ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES

Sheboygan County Airport Department

Aviation Heritage Center – Conference Room

N6191 Resource Dr.
Sheboygan Falls, WI  53085

February 25, 2020

Called to Order: 3:00 P.M.
                    Adjourned: 3:45 P.M.  

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Tom Trester, Matt Grenoble, Roger Te Stroete, Dave Hilpertshauser, Mindy Smith, Deidre Martinez, Glenn Valenstein,  and Steve Bauer
OTHERS PRESENT:
Greg Schnell, Dave Rudd, Jay Hoogstra, Brigette Neu, Jeff Cornett and Amy Wieland
The Sheboygan County Airport Advisory Committee convened at 3:00 p.m. Chairman Tom Trester presiding.  Chairman Trester noted that the meeting was posted on February 18, 2020 at 8:20 a.m. in the lobby of the Administration Building in compliance with the open meeting law.
Mindy Smith made a motion and Steven Bauer seconded the motion to approve the August 30, 2018 minutes.  Motion carried.
Correspondence – none.
Chairman Trester asked if there were any citizen input and/or comments. Jay Hoogstra recommended that the Sheboygan County Memorial Airport Standards be updated to match the current national standards. He specifically noted that the traffic pattern altitude be raised to the national standard amount of 1000 ft and that the placement of the trees be recorded in the correct publications. The Instrument Approach Procedures are not the appropriate place for them.
Chairman Trester introduced Airport Superintendent, Matthew Grenoble and Edward Ward III as new committee members.  (Ward not present.)
Airport Superintendent Grenoble provided an update on the US Customs and Welcome Center.   Construction on the building is on track and is scheduled to be completed before the Ryder Cup. Details on security, hours and entrances/exit patterns via the gates are still being determined. 
Airport Superintendent Grenoble provided an update on the drainage improvements on airport grounds and with neighboring properties. 
Airport Superintendent Grenoble stated that the Bureau of Aeronautics currently has requirements in regards to wildlife at Commercial Airports but not at General Aviation sites. Grenoble will be developing a plan for limiting wildlife at this airport because it is assumed that all airports will eventually be included in the requirements.  This airport will receive a visit from the State Bureau of Aeronautics team and will get recommendations on what can be done at our airport.

Airport Superintendent Grenoble commented on farming on airport grounds and on neighboring farms. The next round of land leases may have restrictions on certain crops that attract certain wildlife.  

New business: It was discussed that there are 2 known fee-based carriers that offer WIFI for the airport tenants:  Bertram and Excel Net. WIFI will be offered in the Customs Building for guests. 
New business:  The 2020 scheduled meetings for the Airport Advisory Committee will be May 26, August 25 and November 24 and tentatively will start at 3:00pm, but the time maybe changed depending on work schedules for committee members. 

Old business: none.
Motion by Steve Bauer and seconded by Dave Hilpertshauser to adjourn at 3:45 p.m.  Motion carried.

Recording Secretary

Amy Wieland
